
UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT  

DISTRICT OF NEW MEXICO 

 
In re: COURT CLOSURE, No. 25-00001 

 
ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER 

 
On December 29, 2024, President Biden issued a Proclamation Announcing the Death of 

James Earl Carter, Jr.  In honor of and in tribute to the memory of former United States 

President James Earl Carter, Jr, and as an expression of public sorrow, President Biden 

declared January 9, 2025 as a National Day of Mourning throughout the United States. 

President Biden called on the American people to pay homage to the memory of former 

president Carter, and “invited the people of the world who share our grief to join us in this 

solemn observance.”  

In recognition of the National Day of Mourning, all executive departments and agencies 

of the Federal Government, the Supreme Court of the United States, and the Administrative 

Office of the Courts, will be closed on January 9, 2025.  

IT IS ORDERED, 

Following the lead of the Executive Branch of the United States, the Supreme Court of 

the United States, and the Administrative Office of the Courts, the United States Bankruptcy 

Court for the District of New Mexico likewise will be closed on January 9, 2025. For federal 

leave purposes, January 9, 2025 will be treated as a federal legal holiday for employees of the 

United States Bankruptcy Court for the District of New Mexico, including those who work in 

chambers, the Clerk of Court, and employees of the Clerk.  

 
 

_________________________ 
ROBERT H. JACOBVITZ 
Chief United States Bankruptcy Judge 
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